
The year 2020 has become a year unlike anyone has seen before.  We are experiencing school & business closings, 

restrictions of group gatherings of 10 or more people and new terms like “ social distancing” all due to the COVID-

19 Coronavirus outbreak.  There may even be more restrictions by the time you receive this newsletter. These are 

definitely strange times in American history. 

The Town of Centerville is continuing to operate as best we can within the requirements of this Coronavirus out-

break and will be taking the necessary steps to safeguard the health and well-being of our residents. 

Upcoming meetings and events for the town are listed in this newslet-

ter.  Please note the details below regarding possible changes or post-

ponements due to the restrictions on group gatherings.  

Please keep a watch on the town website for updated information re-

garding any of these town events. 

The Presidential Primary & Spring Election is April 7th.  Please be 

aware that there may be longer waits than normal as we will need to 

keep the capacity of the room within the state requirements and extra 

sanitation procedures.  Note location change below. There should still 

be time to get an absentee ballot or early voting.  Deadline for absentee 

ballot by mail is April 2nd, the deadline for early voting at the deputy 

clerk’s office is April 3rd 5:00 PM. 

Included with the newsletter is the Town of Centerville Annual Report 

on pages 13 & 14.  If you have any questions, you can attend the Annu-

al Town Meeting or call one of the Board members. 

The Annual Town Meeting scheduled for April 21.  Plans include a 

lunch sponsored by the Cleveland State Bank at 6:00 pm followed by 

the meeting at 6:30 pm pending coronavirus status. 

            MARCH 2019 NEWSLETTER FOR THE TOWN OF CENTERVILLE 

The Centerville Clarion 

Town Website:  www.townofcenterville.us                          Town E-mail:  Centerville@tds.net 

Calendar of Events 

April 1 -  Dog Licenses due 

April 7 - Spring Election  7:00 am - 8:00 pm 

April  9 - April Town Board Mtg 6:30 pm 

April 21 - Annual Town Meeting  
 6:00 pm (meal)  6:30 (meeting) 

May 4 - Open Book 2:00 pm- 4:00 pm 

May 21 - Board of Review 6:00 pm - 8:00 pm 

May  14 - May Town Board Mtg 6:30 pm 

June 14 - Fish & Game Brat Fry 10 am - 7 pm 

July 24, 25 & 26 - Cleveland Fishing Derby 

Aug. 1 & 2- Dairyland Festival  

COVID-19 Coronavirus Notice Regarding Meetings. 

Scheduled town events are subject to meeting restriction changes due to the coronavirus as we are trying to ad-
here to the state requirements.  Also, Lakeshore Technical College is closing the school to all public meetings until 
further notice.  Please note the following: 

Town Board Meetings, Open Book & Board of Review  - Locations are pending at this time. please keep an eye on 
the town website for location or postponement details.  Meetings may be held via video or conference media. 

Annual Town Meeting.  Location pending, may also be postponed to a later date if needed.  Check website. 

Election Location Change 

Please note that due to LTC’s policy regarding the Covid-19 Coronavirus the election will be held at a 

different building at LTC.  The elections will be held in the PEM building, entrance #5.  (See map on 

page 3)   

To get to this building use the  West main entrance.  It is the Western most building on the property.  

There will be signage to direct you to this building.   

Please keep an eye on our website and the news regarding possible changes or delays by the state to the 

election.  Also, consider early or absentee voting by contacting the Deputy Clerk at 920-838-2335.  
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Spring elections will be held Tuesday, April 7, 

2020, in the Cleveland Room at Lakeshore Tech-

nical College. The polls will be open from 7:00 

am until 8:00 pm.  If you are unable to vote dur-

ing these hours, please contact the Deputy Clerk 

for an absentee ballot.  An application for an ab-

sentee ballot can be obtained on the State of 

Wisconsin’s Government Accountability Board website, by calling 

the Deputy Clerk at 920-838-2335, or visit the myvotewi.gov web 

site. 

This year there are elections for the Presidential Primary, Supreme 

Court Justice, Court of Appeals Judge, District 2, County Board 

Supervisor and  School Board elections for Kiel, Manitowoc and 

Sheboygan.   There is also a referendum question on “ Additional 

rights of the crime victims”.  

Voter ID is required for voting, be sure to bring proper identifica-

tion.  However, those registering to vote for the first time or chang-

ing the name or address listed on their voter registration must 

bring proof of residency, with their current name and address.  

Spring Elections   

Centerville Contacts  
Brian Kraemer, Chairman - 693-8935 

Jerry Vogel, Supervisor - 693-3426 

Mike Bruckschen, Supervisor - 693-3211 

Paulette Vogt,  Clerk - 758-2720 

Stacey Orth, Deputy Clerk - 693-8470 

Cynthia Kraemer, Treasurer - 693-8935 

Joe Denor, Fair Market Assessment,       
     Assessor -  920-468-9698 

Russ Tooley, Zoning Admin - 726-4900 

Ian Quinn  - Law Enforcement  Officer 
        693-8137 

Roger Mayer, Bldg Inspector - 726-4583 

  

  SCHUETTE’S 
HEATING AND AIR CONDITIONING 

SHEET METAL COMPANY 

 
    Office Phone  Shop Phone 
    920-693-8044  920-726-4443 
 

                    Shop Address                
WAYNE E. SCHUETTE                  5214 Cty Rd X
                    Cleveland, WI 53015 

Centerville’s Short Term Rental Ordinance 

Because the health and safety of Centerville residents and proper-

ty protection are important, the town has implemented a short 

term rental ordinance.  

The ordinance only requires a license when renting out a home for 

more than 10 nights a year and fewer than 29 consecutive nights. 

Normal monthly rentals and leases are not affected.  

The Short Term Rental ordinance is consistent with State and 

County health and legal obligations. The complete Short Term 

Rental ordinance is available at the Town’s website, 

www.townofcenterville.us, in Chapter 4, Section 13.  

If you have questions about the ordinance or think that you will be 

offering a residential dwelling for rent and for fewer than 29 con-

secutive days, contact Russ Tooley, 920-726-4900. 

Board of Review and Open Book 

The Centerville Town Assessor will be holding the open book ses-
sion on Tuesday, May 7, from 2:00 pm - 4:00 pm at Lakeshore 
Technical College in the Cleveland Room.  This is your chance to 
meet with the assessor if you have a discrepancy with your prop-
erty assessment.  Assessor Joe Denor of Fair Market Assessment 
can be reached by phone for questions at 1-920-468-9698. 

The Town’s annual Board of Review, where you may officially 
challenge your assessment, will be held on Wednesday, May 22, 
between 6:00 and 8:00 pm at Lakeshore Technical College in the 
Cleveland Room.  If you have any questions on the Board of Re-
view, please contact the Town Clerk or any Town Board member.  

http://www.townofcenterville.us


Map of Lakeshore Technical College 

Elections will be held in the PEM building, Entrance #5 
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Please consider early or absentee voting  

by contacting the Deputy Clerk  

at 920-838-2335.  



Burning Permits    

Town ordinances require burning permits for open burning in 
the town.  Burning permits may be obtained from one of the 
Town Board members or Zoning Administrator.  

You do not need a permit for contained fires—campfire or 
burning container.   

Reporting Town Road Problems 

Thank you to all town residents who have reported road problems this 
past year.  Unfortunately, town officers are not able to see or drive all 
town roads as often as we would like, nor do we have full-time employ-
ees ready to spot road situations.  We do appreciate calls reporting road 
problems. You are providing a valuable service to the town.  Thanks 
again! 

If you would like to advertise in your local 
Clarion, please contact Town Clerk.  Cost 

$30 per year. 

Doing Work With-in the Town Right-of-Way  

Please note that any work done in the Town Right-of-way (ditches) does 
require a permit and approval from the town.  This includes installing or 
widening driveways, cleaning ditches, or any work with-in the right-of-
way.  Permits may be obtained by contacting the Zoning Administrator or 
Town Chairman. Thank you. 

Dog Licenses  

All dogs in the Town must be licensed by April 
1.  Dogs 5 months old and older must be vac-
cinated and licensed.  License fees are $5.00 for 
neutered and spayed dogs; $10.00 for un-
sprayed and unneutered dogs.   

After April 1, there will be a $25.00 late fee.  Please send license 
fees, with proof of vaccination, to Cynthia Kraemer, 9530 County 
Road X, Newton, WI  53063. 

  
PETE’S TRUCKING, INC. 

SAND & GRAVEL TRUCKING       

 

 

 

 
 
9404 Lakeshore Road                  Office   920-726-4240 
Newton, WI  53063                  Cellular 920-323-1754 

Town Roads During Spring Thaw 

Even though the Town does not post road weight limit signs, we 

ask Town farmers and residents with heavy equipment to use 

common courtesy during the spring thaw.  Please try to avoid 

driving any unnecessary heavy equipment on the Town roads 

during the spring thaw to help prevent damage to the roads.  

Your help in this matter is greatly appreciated.  

Building Permits 
Please remember to obtain a building permit prior to any con-
struction over $800 in value or that change the outside dimensions 
of your structure.   

Please note building permit fees double for any building without 
permits.  Demolition permits are available for no charge and help 
ensure removed buildings are removed from your tax bill.   

Building permits can be obtained from Russ Tooley, Zoning Ad-
ministrator, 726-4900.  Please call to schedule an appointment. 
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  SCHMIDT EXCAVATING INC.  

 

Cat – Backhoe – Dump Truck 
Sand – Gravel – Top Soil 

 
RONALD R. SCHMIDT, PRES 

 
 
  8229 North Avenue 
  Cleveland, WI  53015…………...…….693-3432 

  SCHNELL PLUMBING, INC 
New Installation – Remodeling Work 
Plumbing Fixtures – Water Heaters 
 
 
 

 
Ken Schnell 
1230 Madison St             Ph# (920)693-3409 
Cleveland WI 53015          Fax# (920)693-3409 

  Howards Grove Meat Market 
Est. 1891 

 

Homemade Sausages 
Fresh Meats 

 
211 S Wisconsin Ave. 

Howards Grove, WI 53083 
920-565-2215 

Due to the COVID-19 Corona Virus, he Annual Brat Fry will be cancelled this year. 

Raffle tickets will still be for sale and we will be drawing winners on June 15th.  Raffle tickets 

may be purchased from any member of the Cleveland Fire Department. 

Your support is very appreciated~ All the profits are used for training, updating equip-

ment and gear, and upkeep of the building.  

 Just a reminder- Please check with your local municipalities about burning permits before 

starting any fires this spring.  

If your interested in becoming a volunteer firefighter or first responder, please contact Chief 

Tony Meyer at (920)905-1138. 

If you know a 14-17 year old that you think would be interested in learning about firefighting, 

please let us know! It’s a hands on experience to explore the world of firefighting. It is an ex-

cellent experience! Please call Dean at (920)960-2932 if you’d like any information! 

Cleveland Fish and Game News: 

Our summer trap league will be hosting a brat fry and cash shoot Sunday, June 14. Food and 

refreshments will be available from 10am-7pm. There will be walk-around raffles throughout 

the day. Also, the winning tickets for our cash raffle will be drawn at approximately 6pm. First 

prize for this raffle is $1000.00 cash.  

Our 16 week Summer Trap League will be every Thursday evening starting in May. The cap-

tains meeting will be held April 16th at 6:30 pm. Must be a member to shoot. If you are inter-

ested in joining this league or have any questions please contact Justin Henschel at (920) 946-

4243. 

The 39th annual Cleveland Fishing Derby at Hika Park will be held July 24, 25 and 26. There 

will be food, refreshments and raffles throughout the weekend. Friday night we will be having 

a FISH BOIL! Raffle winners and fishing awards will be presented Sunday at approximately 

4:00 pm. For up to date information, please like us on Facebook at Cleveland Fish and Game. 

There we will keep you updated with current news and standings.  

Our club meetings are held on the second Monday of each month at 7:00 p.m.  If you’re inter-

ested in seeing what our club is all about or interested in becoming a member please stop by 

the club on South Union road and join us for a meeting.   



Recycling News 

The Recycling Center will begin summer hours 8:00 am - 3:00 pm beginning April 1st.   

Recycling Center will be closed on July 4th. 

Along with the summer hours, the recycling center will begin accepting large items for disposal.  

There are extra fees for the larger items, please see the fee schedule at the site or on the Newton 

website listed below. 

Waste must be in “Town of Newton”  garbage bags which can be purchased at the Recycling Cen-

ter - 4 bags for $2.00. 

A complete list of accepted recyclables may be found on the following link to the Town of Newton 

website:  www.townofnewton.org/Procedures/Recycling.   

The Town Website also has a link to the Manitowoc County Recycling and Disposal Guide. This is a compre-

hensive guide which will give you disposal options for other items that are not accepted at the Newton/

Centerville Recycling Center. 

The Manitowoc County Recycling Center is suspending the electronic recycling program, compost 

sales and similar services to resident and businesses as of March 20th.  The main office will be 

closed to everyone except commercial and municipal haulers until direction is given that it is safe 

to re-open. 

Please check the county recycling website www.manitowocrecycles.org  or call 920-683-4333 for 

future changes.  

Information on the Manitowoc County Hazardous Waste and Drug Collection programs are on 

pages 11 & 12 of this newsletter.  

Centerville Road Report 
The Town of Centerville completed the following road projects in 2019.  

 Blacktopping of Centerville Road from County Road X to Fischer Creek Road. 

 Chipsealing of South Union Road between County Road F and Point Creek Road,  

 Chipsealing of Centerville Road and North Avenue 

 Chipsealing of Center Road between North Avenue and Washington Avenue ( a joint project with the 

Village of Cleveland).   

The final payments on the Centerville Bridge project on Center Road were made in 2019.  The construc-

tion project is complete; however, we will need to seal the bridge deck in 2020 or 2021. 

The weather in 2019 was not good for the snow plow budget.  Early snows in November and December 

caused us to exceed the snow plow budget by about $12,600.00.  Hopefully the fall of 2020 will be more 

normal. 

This rising waters of Lake Michigan brought the Town of Centerville an unwelcomed, although not un-

expected, present this spring.  The lake bank on Lakeshore Drive, which runs along Lake Michigan 

South of the Village of Cleveland, experienced quite a bit of collapse over the past years.  On March 23rd 

the bank finally collapsed and has taken part of the road near the corner of S. Cleveland Road with it.  

This section of road is now closed to traffic. The Town Board will be evaluating options for what to do 

with this road. 

We soon will be completing our annual road inspection and will be finalizing our projects for the year, 
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Centreville Settlement Continues Historically Significant Work 

Go to centrevillesettlement.org  or choose Like on the Facebook site to learn more, see photos and 

learn how you can become involved.   Centreville Settlement is a not for profit organization,        

dedicated to the preservation of the Saxon German culture and the farming community.  

 The 39th anniversary of the group continues with timber frame repair, stone masonry and historic 

gardening.  The heritage garden produced a bounty of heirloom tomato, rhubarb, beans, rutabagas 

and potatoes for farm style lunches during workdays.  If you would like to volunteer to assist with 

the historic garden, contact Kathy Pearce at 920 946-1036 

Tours of the nationally significant project are available on work days by calling in advance to Sarah 

Lutze at 693-3454 

Plan on joining for 2020 to work with a fascinating set of people with a common goal of historic res-

toration of rural heritage of the area while having old fashioned fellowship in work ethic, sharing 

farm style family meals and living through life long learning.  Work days are scheduled to begin for 

2020 on March 28 and then continue every second and fourth Saturday of each month from April to 

November.  All are welcome. Persons wishing to be involved in the hands on work with stone       

masonry, timbers, windows or wood related aspects are encouraged to contact Chris Kuehnel,     

Project Director at 693-3141. The Lutze Housebarn is located at 13630 South Union Road, Newton, 

WI  53063-9753. 

A German Language day and beyond  is slated for later in the summer.  Please support Centreville 

Settlement at the Brat Fry on Saturday May 2 at the Piggly Wiggly in Plymouth.  Live music,      

flavorful brats and delicious home baked goods from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm.  

Go to centrevillesettlement.org  or choose Like on the Facebook site to learn more, see photos and 

learn how you can become involved.   Centreville Settlement is a not for profit organization, dedicat-

ed to the preservation of the Saxon German culture and the farming community.   

Manitowoc County Phragmites Control Program Update 

The Town of Centerville has been participating with Manitowoc County, Manitowoc County Towns 

and the Lakeshore Resource Partnership, Inc. and other local organizations on a county wide pro-

gram to control Phragmites and Japanese Knotweed. 

Thank you to all landowners who have signed up for the program to allow treatment of the invasive 

species.   

Postcards have been sent out to landowners who have not signed up to participate in this program. 

If you have not signed up, please do so.  There is no cost to you to participate.   

The Town of Centerville will be enforcing the control of these weeds in the future so it would be ad-

visable to have the weeds treated now so you don’t have to pay for the treatment later. 

Following are some highlights of the county wide program. 

 LNRP has secured an additional two years of funding for Phragmites and Japanese knotweed 

control for Manitowoc County. Due to inclement weather this past fall a number of sites were 

not treated. We will be able to reach those sites this season. 

 We will be sending postcards to both landowners that have provided permission as well as a dif-

ferent postcard for those landowners who have yet to provide permission to treat. 

 The Manitowoc County Board has allocated $10,000 to the Highway Department as a match to             

controlling invasive species in the right of way. 

If you have any questions on this, please contact Brian Kraemer for more information - 693-8935. 



                                       Cleveland Area 4H 

Due to the COVID-19 Coronavirus, all 4-H events are on hold until further notice.  

After things return to normal, the Cleveland Area 4H would like to extend an invitation to area 

residents. 

Anyone between the ages of 5 through 19 are welcome to become members and adults interested 

in volunteering are also welcome. 

The 4H meetings will be held the first Sunday of the month.  

For further information please contact:  Heidi Belitz at belitzoo@charter.net 

LNRP to co-host a series of Coastal Resiliency Workshops 

Extreme rainfall events as the result of climate change 

have increased over the last half-century in our region, 

and scientists expect these trends to continue. Com-

bined with land cover changes including increased ur-

banization, heavy precipitation will continue to lead to 

flooding, erosion, declining water quality, and negative 

impacts on transportation, agriculture, human health, 

and infrastructure. 

As a response, the Lakeshore Natural Resource Part-

nership (LNRP) will be co-hosting a series of coastal 

resiliency workshops in May and June that will follow the Lake Michigan Stakeholder (LMS) 

Spring Member Meeting scheduled for May 14th in Milwaukee. 

Participants of the spring meeting will learn the ins and outs of innovative green infrastructure 

(GI) practices from planning to maintenance. You’ll hear about the challenges and possibilities 

of managing water where it falls and explore how GI has been incorporated in Milwaukee’s 

Walker’s Point neighborhood. The meeting will take place at the Coakley Brothers Water Tower 

Building where the site can hold up to 212,000 gallons of water thanks to Green Infrastructure! 

Organized by Linda Reid of Water365, the additional coastal resiliency workshops will focus on 

(1) the challenges of precipitation changes on communities; (2) steps to resilience planning; and 

(3) practical tools for resilience implementation such as green infrastructure, innovative tech-

nologies and financing, and municipal code and water stewardship audits.  Speakers will in-

clude a panel of representatives from the Wisconsin Coastal Management Program, and local 

engineering firms and environmental consultants, including, Ruekert & Mielke, Stantec Con-

sulting, Bay Lake Regional Planning Commission, and EHSE Management Solutions. 

Targeted participants include municipal officials and elected representatives, municipal staff 

representing departments of public works, water resource management agencies, interested 

shoreland owners, and environmental groups. 

All workshops will run from 3:00 to 5:00 pm, with time afterward for networking. The two local 

events are scheduled for: 

Monday, June 1: Sheboygan, Mead Public Library 

Monday, June 8: Manitowoc / Two Rivers, Wisconsin Maritime Museum 

A follow up webinar, on sharing access to resiliency tools, will be hosted in July 2020. Check the 

LNRP calendar for more details as they develop! 

Page 8 



Cleveland Athletic Club 
 

Our 28th annual scholarship brat fry/raffle held on a snowy, cool February 9, 2020 was once again 
a huge success!  Because of the generosity of Cleveland area residents and area businesses, we have award-
ed $88,500 to nearly 90 area high school seniors since 1993.  High school seniors:  The deadline to submit 
an application for this year’s scholarships is Friday March 27, 2020.  Applications can be obtained from 
your respective high school and upon completion should be submitted to: Mike Bruckschen, C/O Cleve-
land Athletic Club, 6122 Fischer Creek Road, Cleveland WI, 53015.  Winners of the 2020 brat fry raffle 
ticket cash prizes were: $250.00 (Donated by Cleveland State Bank) – Mary Ann Salm, Cleveland; 
$150.00 (Donated by Riptide Technology) – Tim Hundt, Cleveland; $100.00 (Donated by T&L Service 
Lawn Care & Landscape) – Deb Kerr, Manitowoc; $100.00 (Donated by Bing’s Electric) – Mike Goetsch, 
Cleveland; $75.00 (Donated by Dassler Sales and Service) – Dan Scott, Elkhart Lake; $50.00 Gift Card 
(Donated by Bondes Quik Mart) – Lucas Schirmer, Valders; $50.00 (Donated by Schmidt’s Landscaping) 
– Carol Jaeger, Cleveland; $50.00 (Donated by Hickory House) – Steve Specht, Sheboygan; $50.00 
(Donated by Hika Bay Tavern) – Cindy Hundt, Cleveland; $50.00 (Donated by Haven Bar & Grill) – Brad 
Steinhardt – Sheboygan    

Also, little league baseball and softball signup will begin taking place in March by downloading the 
registration form from our website: https://cacwi.com or contacting your coach from 2019. Players will 
also receive a reminder notice from their coaches.  For any questions regarding little league baseball or 
softball, please call Ron Schisel @ 889-1807   

Furthermore, summer adult women’s and men’s softball leagues at Veterans Park will be forming 
in March/April.  All team captains from 2019 will be contacted as to when 2020 league meetings will be 
held.  Any new player(s) or teams interested in playing should call Tammy @ 860-6757 for women’s soft-
ball or Tim @ 207-6574 for Men’s Over 30 softball.      

Lastly, our next 2 monthly meetings will be held Tuesday, April 7 and Tuesday, May 5 at Cleveland 
Fire House at 7:00 pm. Call Ron @ 889-1807 for more information.  New members are always wel-
come!          

 

County Representatives 

Bob Ziegelbauer—County Executive 683-5107 

Kevin Behnke—County Supervisor 920-323-2577 

 

State Representatives 

Devin LeMahieu—State Senator 1-888-295-8750 

Tyler Vorpagel—State Assembly  1-888-529-0027 

 

 

National Representatives  

Ron Johnson—US Senator  1-202-224-5323 

 Oshkosh Office—1-920-230-7250 

Tammy Baldwin – US Senator 1-202-224-5653 

 Madison Office—1-608-264-5338 

Glenn Grothman – US Representative 1-202-225-2476 

 Fond Du Lac Office—1-920-907-0624 

 

County, State & Federal Contacts for Centerville  
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Cleveland Fish & Game 

Brat Fry & Shoot 

Sunday, June 9, 10 am - 6 pm         

Food & Refreshments 

Raffle 

Cleveland Fishing Derby 

Weekend of July 26. 27 & 28              

 Hika Park 

Friday Night Fish Boil 

Raffle 

Don’t miss the Cleveland Fishing Derby spon-

sored by the Cleveland Fish & Game at the 

Hika Park in Cleveland.  There will be food,  

fun & refreshments. 

Complete Fish & Game article on page 4. 

Dairyland Festival 

Cleveland Dairyland Festival; Saturday & 

Sunday, August 1 & 2.  The Dairyland 

Festival is sponsored by the Cleveland   

Lions Club and will be held at the Dairy-

land Park, located on Dairyland Drive in 

Cleveland.     

 Food , Refreshments & Entertainment     

Craft Sale 

Car Show 

Parade Sunday, 11:30 am                      

Come and join the fun.  The Lions Club 

would welcome any volunteers willing to 

help work in the food or beer stands.  If 

you are interested in helping, please      

contact Tom Fiedler, 693-8553 or Denise 

Fritz, 726-4250. 

 

 “Thank You” to the community for again supporting our “Holiday Nut” sale and also for supporting our sustain-
ing membership tickets.  It is with your continuing support that we are able to continue the various programs we 
sponsor in the Cleveland area. A special “Thank You” to Cleveland State Bank for making their employees availa-
ble to assist our sale. 

Looking ahead to spring, we are again planning our brat fry in conjunction with the annual Village of Cleveland 
Garage Sale Days, which are scheduled for Friday, May 15th and Saturday, May 16th.  This year we will be serving 
in downtown Cleveland near Rupp’s and on Marshall Avenue both Friday and Saturday.  All proceeds raised are 
used to support the local programs for youth and other community projects. 

The Wisconsin Lions Camp at Rosholt, Wisconsin makes available free summer camping programs for adult and 
youth visually impaired; adult and youth deaf and hearing impaired; and borderline cognitively disabled youth.  
For information regarding schedules and applications, please contact Lion Denise Fritz at (920) 726-4250.  These 
camping sessions are made available at no cost to the participants, thanks to the Lions of Wisconsin and their vol-
unteer fund raising efforts.  You may also visit the website at Wisconsinlionscamp.com. 

Plans for the 41st  annual Dairyland Festival to be held Saturday and Sunday, August 1st  and 2nd  are progressing 
with plans for the craft sale and car show being bigger and better than last year.  Lion Tom Fiedler will field in-
quiries and questions at (920) 693-8553, tlfiedler@outlook.com, or P.O. Box 177 Cleveland, WI 53015. 
We extend a huge “Welcome” to George Herrmann and Hayden Herrmann as our newest “Lions”.  We ex-

tend an invitation to any men and women interested in joining us in sharing in the volunteer efforts available 

through Lions Membership, to contact Lions Tom Fiedler at (920) 693-8553 or Denise Fritz at (920) 726-4250.  

CLEVELAND LIONS CLUB NEWS: 
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Manitowoc County Hazardous Waste Clean Sweep Program 

Locations and Times 

Due to Covid-19 precautions please consider these dates tentative. If the event is cancelled, an alternative date will 

be scheduled for October 23/24. 

Residents      Farms and Businesses 

Saturday, May 16, 9 am to Noon   Pre-registration is required by May 8th 

Manitowoc County Highway Shop   Friday, May 15, 2:00 pm to 4:00 pm    

3500 HWY 310, Manitowoc    Manitowoc County Highway Shop 

       3500 HWY 310, Manitowoc 

Many common items like automotive products, household cleaners, pesticides and home improvement products are 

hazardous when used, stored or disposed of improperly.  Look for items that contain the following warnings on 

their labels: Danger, Warning, Caution, Poison, Combustible, Flammable, Corrosive, and Toxic.  Households and 

farms may participate for free, businesses receive discounted rates. 

Thanks to our participants and volunteers, since our collection started in 1985, we have collected 1,045,922 pounds 

of unwanted chemicals. 

Complete list of acceptable and unacceptable items as well as guidelines for the program are listed on the Mani-

towoc County Recycling Center website:  www.co.manitowoc.wi.us/departments/recycling-center/ 

 

Drug Disposal 

The Manitowoc County Drug Disposal program is your chance to help prevent drug abuse, overdose, and keep our 

water supply clean.  Residents may bring unwanted drugs and medications free of charge.  There are several collec-

tion events as well as permanent drop boxes at local police departments—see article on next page for details.   

Please make use of this program if you have unused drugs to dispose of. 

The Drug Disposal Program has been very successful. The following is an exert from the Manitowoc County Recy-

cling Center Newsletter regarding the program.   

 

Page 11 



Page 12 THE CENTERVILLE CLARION 



 

Page 13 THE CENTERVILLE CLARION 



Page 14 THE CENTERVILLE CLARION 


